
 
  
Nangiloc Colignan and District 
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School Newsletter 7.3.23 
 

 
School Reminders:- 

 
Hats must be worn during 

Term 1 
~~~~~~~ 

Soccer Sporting Sessions 
start 28th of Feb  

for 6 weeks  
from 2pm to 3pm 

~~~~~~~ 
School Photo Day 

Thurs 16.3.23 
~~~~~~~ 

Koorlong Visiting 
Friday 31.3.23 for  

swimming activities 
~~~~~~~ 

Lunch order day 
will be each  

Friday. 
~~~~~~~ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Public Holiday - Monday 13th of March is 
the Labour Day public holiday, we hope you 
all enjoy the long weekend. 
 
School Photos - we have the school photo 
day scheduled for Thursday 16th of March.  
We kindly ask that students come to school 
in their school uniform.  Order/payment  
envelopes were sent home with students 
last week.  If you would like to order any 
phots please ensure that your follow the  
instructions on the envelope before next 
Thursday. 
 
Outside of School Hours Care  
Programme -  is an excellent opportunity for 
parents to continue working while ensuring 
that their children are well-cared for after 
school hours. The programme runs Monday 
to Friday from 3:00-6:00 and is funded, so 
the costs are minimal for parents. To cater 
to the diverse interests of the students, we 
provide a wide range of learning opportuni-
ties such as art, technology, sport, cooking, 
and board games. These activities are  
designed to be both fun and educational, 
and students can develop new skills while 
having a great time. Students need to regis-
ter with the 'Smart Central' system to partici-
pate in the programme, which ensures that 
all children are accounted for and kept safe 
while they learn and play.  
 
 

Our OSHC programme is an excellent  
opportunity for students to socialize, learn, 
and grow while providing peace of mind for 
busy parents.  The link to the enrolment 
form in SmartCentral is: https://
www.smartcentral.net/v2/service_profile/
show/808 . 
 
Lunch Orders - available each Friday via 
our canteen. 
How to make an order:  write what you 
would like to order on an envelope or fill in 
the order form attached with the correct 
money and make sure that it is handed in to 
Gini by 9am each Friday morning. 
The order form that is sent home can be 
used for multiple students in the same  
family. 
 
Parent Payments - we have a very proud 
tradition of parents contributing to the costs 
of education our children.  Historically, this 
has enabled us to provide students with  
additional opportunities, such as 1:1 access 
to iPads and computers, technology materi-
als, subscriptions to learning programs and 
more.  In the  past we invoiced families each 
year, however this is no longer possible  
under the new Department Payment Policy.  
In 2023 we are again simply asking for a 
parent contribution of $170 per child. 
 
 
 

 
Address:  2612 Kulkyne Way, Nangiloc, 3494              Phone: 03 5029 1483              Ben: 0429 264 448                                                      

BSB: 063 520    Account No. 10150458                       Email: nangiloc.colignan.ps@education.vic.gov.au                                                            

Our vision is to Lead, Inspire and Inquire 
 

 

Below - using our  senses 
of sound, sight, touch and 
smell to explore the river. 

https://www.smartcentral.net/v2/service_profile/show/808
https://www.smartcentral.net/v2/service_profile/show/808
https://www.smartcentral.net/v2/service_profile/show/808


Permission to Attend Excursions / Events Throughout the Year 
 
There are times throughout the year when we will take the children on excursions or participate in events 
with other schools or visit local areas.   
 
I give permission for my child / children _________________________________________________ 
to take part in any excursions and events throughout the school year. 
 
 
Parent / Guardian Signature: ___________________________________Date: ___________________ 
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Nangiloc Colignan and District 
Primary School 

2023 Permission Form 

Accident Permission Form 
 
In the event of my child / children _____________________________________________________ 
being involved in an accident and I am unable to be contacted, I give permission for staff at Nangiloc  
Colignan and District Primary School to administer first aid or call for external help if deemed necessary. 
 
 
Parent / Guardian Signature: ___________________________________Date: ___________________ 

Permission for Publishing to the Media 
 
I give permission for my child / children _________________________________________________ 
to have photos and names published to the media from school and school events. 
 
 
Parent / Guardian Signature: ___________________________________Date: ___________________ 

Parental Guidance Movie Permission  
 
Throughout 2023 there will be times that children will have the opportunity to watch a movie.  Sometimes 
the movie could have “PG” content. 
 
I give permission for my child / children _________________________________________________ 
to watch PG movies at school that the Teachers choose to show. 
 
 
Parent / Guardian Signature: ___________________________________Date: ___________________ 
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Sports Activities 
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Tabloid Sports 
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School Procedures for the Bushfire Season 
 
Fire danger ratings and warnings are used in Victoria to  

provide clear direction on the safest options for preserving life. 

 

Schools and children’s services listed on the DEECD Bushfire  

At-Risk Register (BARR) will be closed when a Code Red fire danger 

rating day is determined in their Bureau of Meteorology district. 

 

Our school has been identified as being one of those at high bushfire risk and is listed on the BARR. 

 

Where possible, we will provide parents with up to four days notice of a potential Code Red day closure 

by letter and SMS message.  A Code Red day will be determined by the Emergency Management  

Commissioner no later than 1.00pm the day before the potential closure.  Once we are advised of the 

confirmation of the Code Red day we will provide you with advice before the end of the school day. 

 

Once confirmed, the decision to close will not change, regardless of improvements in the weather  

forecast.  This is to avoid confusion and help your family plan alterative care arrangements for your child.  

It is important to note that: 

• No staff will be on site on days where the school is closed due to a forecast Code Red day. 

• School camps and excursions will be cancelled if a Code Red fire danger rating day is determined 

for the Bureau of Meteorology district in which the camp is located. 

 

On these Code Red days families are encouraged to enact their Bushfire Survival Plan - on such days  

children should never be left at home or in the care of older children. 

 

For those of us living in a bushfire prone area, the CFA advise that when Code Red days are forecast, the 

safest option is to leave the night before or early on the morning of the Code Red day. 

 

As part of preparing our school for potential hazards such as fire, we have recently updated and  

completed our Emergency Management Plan. 

 

What can parents do? 

• Make sure your family’s bushfire survival plan is up-to-date and includes alternative care  

arrangements in the event that our school is closed. 

 

Ensure we have your current contact details, including your mobile phone numbers.  Keep in touch with 

us by reading our newsletters, by checking our website http://www.nangilocps.vic.edu.au and by talking 

to your child’s teacher or any other member of the teaching staff about our emergency management 

plan. 

 

Most importantly at this time of year, if you’re planning a holiday or short stay in the bush or in a coastal 

area, you should check warnings in advance of travel and remain vigilant during your stay. 

 

If your child is old enough, talk to them about bushfires and your family’s bushfire survival plan. 

 

You can access more information about children’s services closures on the Department of Education and 

Early Childhood Development website - 

see http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/pages/closures.aspx 

 

For up-to-date information on this year’s fire season, visit the CFA website at www.cfa.vic.gov.au or call 

the 24-hour Victorian Bushfires Information Line on  1800 240 667.  
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